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7th September, 2002

Dear Ms. Thomas

Sale of: 13 Elliot Rise, Hedge End,  SOUTHAMPTON SO30 2RU

As you aware, the vendor of the house that we intended to purchase (19 Godfrey Pink Way, Bishop’s Waltham) decided that they did not want now to proceed with their own purchase and consequently have withdrawn their own house from the market.  Despite having made some efforts to see if there were any other properties in the vicinity that would suit our requirements, we were not successful and therefore we are writing formally to notify you of our intention to withdraw 13 Elliot Rise from sale as we are not in a position to offer vacant possession (the chain being effectively collapsed).

We would like to put on record the excellent level of service that we have received from yourself and the rest of the Hedge End office.  However, the evasions, half-truths and abuse that we and our solicitor have received from the Winchester branch of Foxes is  the worst that we have experienced in over thirty years of buying and selling houses – and we may be moved to make a formal complaint once we return from our holiday.

With best wishes

Professor and Mrs. M. C. Hart

